August 7, 2017

The Warren Township Supervisors held their monthly meeting at the Municipal Building. All were
present. Chairman Mark Wheaton opened the meeting with the flag salute being given.

The secretary’s minutes were read and approved. Jerry made a motion to accept the minutes as read
and Fred seconded.

The following treasurer’s report was given:

General Plgit — 20,648.78

People State Bank Impact - $445,370.65
First Citizens Bank - $42,132.59

Cash Account - $376.44

Total for General Accounts-$508,528.39

Plgit State Account - $14,576.39
PSB State Account - $153,577.85
Total Funds in State Account - $168,154.24

Jerry made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report and Mark seconded.
A representative from the Engineering Firm of JHA was present to let us know of the services they
provide. Other visitor present was Bill Franklin.

Old Business
The grader has been delivered and paid for.
The Check was sent to the Historical Society for $100.

New Business

A subdivision was read and approval was sent for Philip Cook.

Bill Franklin submitted a copy of a sub-division and all necessary paperwork was signed.

A payroll auditor is coming on Wednesday August 9, at 11:00 AM

Much damage was done to the creek and walking path from the flood on July 31, 2017.

Pipes (three 6x9 and one 8x12) have been ordered for the township bridge and for the bridge at Dustin
Taylors. These bridges were both destroyed during the flood. There was damage done to the fireman’s
barbeque pit. It was undermined when the creek washed out the gravel in under the front portion. A
Declaration of Emergency was filed by Bill Franklin, The EMC for Warren Township.

Numerous roads have been repaired and many still are in need of work.

Walsh Construction put 240 tons of material on Reagan Hill to repair damage sustained during the
bridge repair on Irish Hill rd.

Chris Painter asked the township if they could use creek gravel he had cleaned out of creek by his house.
He had obtained a permit to do so. Many loads of gravel were hauled from there and also 128 loads of
gravel were hauled from creek by Melvin Yoder’s in West Warren to use for backfilling pipes when they
are installed.



The township received a letter from a law firm stating the bidding for the Dirt and Gravel was not done
correctly. Janice forwarded the letter to our solicitor, Jonathan Foster, and he wrote a letter to the firm.
Hawbaker had filed the suit. We had followed the guidelines as set forth.

All bills were reviewed and paid.

Meeting adjourned at 6:45 PM

Janice Young, Secretary



